Bradworthy CP School 
Friday 9th March 2007

Dear Parents,

Red Nose Day

We will be supporting Red Nose Day again this year on Friday 16th March.
We will be holding a non-uniform day and since its red nose day we would encourage the children to dress in as silly a way as possible and I guess this includes clothes, hair and things like face paint.
We’ll be giving some prizes for the best and most imaginative efforts.
We will be selling raffle tickets and the two children who win will be able to gunge one of the teachers. I can’t begin to guess which member of staff will be the lucky one!

We will also be playing some silly sports and the staff will be delighted to take on any children’s teams, so long as the children donate a few pence to take part. Water balloon Volleyball sounds like an excellent sport to start with although I’m sure the children will want to play lots of other games as well.
We are also thinking about holding a silly dance competition to a variety of different styles of music and I hope that the children will be willing to make complete idiots of themselves and join in, obviously paying an entry fee so that we can raise even more money.
It would be wonderful if parents were able to bake and send in small cakes or biscuits for us to sell.
PTA News
The PTA met to plan future fund raising on Tuesday evening.
It is amazing to note that they have over £6000 on their books and this is in no small part due to the hard work that was put in before Christmas in organising and running the Cabaret Evening which raised nearly £2000 by itself.
The wonderful success of the Cabaret Evening was due to the huge support that you gave it by turning up and to the hard work of everyone who helped organise and run it.

There really are to many people to name but I would like to single out Juilia Barker who’s idea the event was and who worked so hard to make sure it happened. We really are very grateful to her.

We are going to spend the bulk of the money raised on a proper sound system for the school hall which can be used when we put on plays and also transported outside for use during the numerous events which take place on the school field.

We’ve set the following dates for some main events so please make a note of them so that you are able to support us by attending.

Spring Show

Friday 30th March
Fashion Show

Friday 4th May
Sponsored Walk

Tuesday 12th June
Next PTA Meeting
Tuesday 19th June

Leaver’s BBQ

Monday 23rd July
The minutes of Tuesday’s meeting are included with this news letter.
Marathon Run
As I am sure you know the children are currently running a marathon in support of SENSE which is the charity that Mrs Davies is running for in this year’s London Marathon.
The children are running a mile a day until we get to the magical 26 miles and I think that it is great that all of the children in Classes 3, 4 and 5 are having a go. 

We haven’t set the activity up as a competitive event, the children are simply challenging themselves to run, or walk, at whatever pace they are comfortable with and I’m sure we’ll all keep going over the coming weeks.

This said if any children really feel unable to take part it is OK for them to drop out.

Hopefully we’ll also raise some sponsorship money for SENSE which will be used to help deaf and blind children.
Healthy Schools
Our governors and staff are currently thinking hard about how healthy our children are so that we can do as much as possible to help them develop well.

This includes the amount of exercise they get, the things they eat and how they feel about themselves, their friends and school in general. 
Part of this process has already involved talking to some of the children and we will be doing a lot more of this in the next few weeks. 

We also want to know how parents feel and two of our governors, Marcia Bentley-Jones and Jo James, will be carrying out a few informal interviews between now and the Easter break.

They are intending to approach a few parents themselves but if you feel you would like to volunteer to talk to them please don’t hesitate to come forward. Simply contact the school office and we’ll get in touch to make arrangements.

It would be especially interesting if you are new to the school because this might give us an interesting perspective.  
Uniform

I am very grateful to you as parents for ensuring that the children are always well turned out in school uniform.

As you know the school has a compulsory summer uniform and, as in previous years, the children need to wear the following items of uniform when they return to school after Easter for the summer term:

Boys -
School Sweatshirt.


Yellow polo shirt.


Grey shorts.

Long grey socks.

Black footwear.

Girls -
School sweatshirt.


Yellow polo shirts.


Grey skirt or blue gingham dress 

Long white socks or grey tights.


Black footwear.
I would be grateful if you could make sure that wherever possible the children have plain black shoes or trainers and socks of the correct colour. Can I remind you that when they return to school immediately after Easter the children should wear knee length socks. 

Please try to make sure that shorts and skirts are of an appropriate length, which is to say that they finish just above the knee. We would prefer that the girl’s skirts weren’t too short.

The school is again selling a number of additional items of summer uniform this term ready for the children to change into at the start of next term. All of the items are being sold at a cost price and we believe that they represent very good value for money as well as the convenience of buying locally.
Many parents buy uniform from us each year but, obviously, you only have to order through us if you want to. I would be very grateful if you stick to the above colours wherever you are getting your children's summer uniform from.

If you want to place an order please fill in the form, which is attached to this letter or speak to Rose Millman. If you want to see examples of the clothing there are samples available in school.

It is helpful for us to get as many of your orders as we can now so that we can order as much as possible in one go, however we will hold a range of items and sizes in school, as we always do, so that you can obtain items of uniform later on as well.

Please try to place any orders by Friday 16th March so that you get the clothes before the Easter break and in plenty of time for the start of next term.
Sports News

We had two football teams at the Shebbear 5-a-side rally last Saturday.
Despite playing well our A-Team were knocked out of the second round of the competition, loosing 1-0 to a strong side from Abbotsham.

Our B-Team, on the other hand, had an excellent competition. They played four matches on Saturday morning, winning two and drawing the others, to win their qualifying group. This took them through to the main competition in the afternoon where they continued to play really well, reaching the semi-finals before running out of steam and loosing 3-0 to Clawton School.

Our netball played a league fixture last Monday evening. We are having a pretty good season but unfortunately it wasn’t our afternoon as we lost 10-5 to Langtree School. 
Our football team also played a league fixture this week and unfortunately we suffered yet another loss. For the second time in a week we lost to Clawton, this time by a score of 4-1.
Yesterday evening our rugby teams played matches against Westcroft School. 
I’m very pleased to be able to tell you that our rugby teams managed to put an end to the run of defeats which I’ve just written about, with some well earned victories.

Our A-Team continued their excellent form this season, comprehensively beating Westcroft-B by a score of 18 tries to 7, and then going on to beat Westcroft-A by a single try in a very close match.

Our B-Team also played really well, beating Westcroft-B 13-11 and losing narrowly to their A-Team.

The children involved in our rugby teams have shown a lot of commitment this year, training hard, whatever the weather!, and it is really nice to see them getting some reward for their hard work.

We are already looking forward to the big summer competitions. Hopefully we’ll do really well! 

Please note that some of the children will be running in the Grenville College cross country running competition next Friday afternoon (16th March). We’ll pick the teams after the children have run on Monday. 
Parking

I’ve noticed that a few cars are being parked in front of the school at the beginning and end of the school day. 

As I’m sure you will appreciate we have a lot of young children at school and they don’t always pay as much attention to traffic as they should. It concerns me that one of the children will come out from between two parked cars and in front of a passing vehicle so wherever possible we would appreciate you not parking here.
Where possible we would prefer you parked on the square and walked up to school, however you are quite free to use the school car park, even though it can be quite busy at the beginning and end of the school day
.

Yours sincerely

Richard Stephenson ( Headteacher Bradworthy CP School )
Bradworthy CP School.

School Uniform Order Form, Spring 2007.

Your Name :

I would like to order the following items of school clothing :

	
	Cost
	Size
	Number Required
	Total Cost

	School Polo Shirt


	£7.50 up to 32”

£10.00 34”and above


	
	
	

	School Sweatshirt


	£8.00 up to 32”

£10.00 34” and above


	
	
	

	Grey School Shorts


	£6.00
	
	
	

	Long Grey Socks


	£1.50
	
	
	

	Grey School Skirt


	£5.00
	
	
	

	Gingham Dress


	£7.00
	
	
	


Sizes :
polo shirts, sweatshirts and dresses - measure your child around the chest.


Shorts and skirts - by age.

Socks by shoe size.
I enclose a cheque ( payable to Bradworthy School PTA ) / Cash for £ ________________.

I would rather pay for my order at the start of next term.

